ROSEVILLE PARKINSON'S SUPPORT GROUP (RPSG)

OCTOBER 2009 MEETING MINUTES

The RPSG's October meeting began with a nominations committee report. Pursuant to our bylaws, a slate of nominees for the office of Vice President and Treasurer must be presented to the membership at the October meeting. Tara reported that Sue Frost was a candidate for the office of Vice President and Harry (Hap) Butler was running for re-election as Treasurer. Since these were the only members who requested to run for office, Tara requested that there be nominations from the floor. Since there were no further nominations, Sue Frost and Harry Butler were voted into office.

Tara announced that the RPSG holiday party has been finalized. The party will be held December 1st at Maidu Senior Center at 12 noon. The party will be catered and there will be a \$10 fee which must be paid in advance. The \$10 fee must be submitted by November 24th.

Members were advised that beginning in January the minutes will be posted on our website as well as related Parkinson's information.

Tara announced that the Parkinson's Association of Northern California (PANC) had presented RPSG with a new portable PA system as well as library materials including a three CD series entitled "Living with Parkinson's Disease" presented by Eric I. Hassid, M.D., John Argue and Graham A. Glass, M.D. If you're interested in checking out this three part series contact Dottie Wood.

Tara asked members to answer two questions. The first was: What is your favorite movie and why? The second was: What question can you not get answered? Members provide some very interesting (and scary) answers.

Tara volunteered Jack Frost to be chairman of a committee to develop a list of symptoms and solutions.

Again, there was a discussion regarding CO Q10.